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[ ] Pre-commencement communications pursuant to Rule 14d-2(b) under the Exchange
    Act (17 CFR 240.14d-2(b))

[ ] Pre-commencement communications pursuant to Rule 13e-4(c) under the Exchange
    Act (17 CFR 240.13e-4(c))

ITEM 5.02. DEPARTURE OF DIRECTORS OR PRINCIPAL OFFICERS; ELECTION OF DIRECTORS;
APPOINTMENT OF PRINCIPAL OFFICERS.
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      On September 15, 2005 NuWave Technologies, Inc. (the "Company") entered
into an executive employment agreement (the "Agreement") with Mr. Tobin Smith
("Mr. Smith") whererby Mr. Smith shall serve as the Company's Chief Investment
Officer. The initial term of the Agreement shall commence on September 15, 2005,
shall expire on August 31, 2008 and shall be automatically extended for
successive one (1)-year periods. The Company shall pay Mr. Smith a base salary
("Base Salary") of $120,000 per year, or such greater amount as set by the
compensation committee of the Company's Board of Directors (the "Compensation
Committee").

      In addition to the Base Salary Mr Smith is entitled to (a) a bonus of up
to one hundred percent (100%) of the Base Salary if, and only if, Mr. Smith has
met certain performance criteria as set by the Company's Compensation Committee,
(b) ten percent (10%) of all investment income received by the Company for which
Mr. Smith has directly provided the services or for which Mr. Smith is
responsible for supervising, (c) reimbursement by the Company for all reasonable
and necessary expenses incurred in carrying out his duties, (d) participation,
subject to all eligibility requirements, if any, in all health, dental,
disability, life insurance and other benefit programs which cover substantially
all of the Company's other employees and (e) receive such other benefits as may
be approved from time to time by the Company.

      Mr. Smith shall also be granted options to purchase fifteen percent (15%)
of the fully diluted shares outstanding as of the date of the Agreement of the
Company's common stock at $0.05 per share. Mr. Smith shall be entitled to
exercise up to one-third (1/3) of said shares upon the execution of the
Agreement, up to an additional one-third (1/3) of said shares after two (2)
years and all shares after three (3) years.

                                   SIGNATURES

      Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, the
Registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the
undersigned hereunto duly authorized.

                                         NUWAVE TECHNOLOGIES, INC.

Date:    September 21, 2005              By: /s/ Timothy J. Connolly
                                             ---------------------------------
                                         Name: Timothy J. Connolly
                                         Title: Chief Executive Officer
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